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To: Public Statement on Behalf of Fyre Festival

RE: Fyre Festival Incident

We at Fyre Festival understand the severity of the issues that have occurred leading up to the festival. We

understand the festival did not live up to the expectations that were promised to our partners, artists, and

attendees whether that be with safety, food, and stay.

As the festival was first postponed and ultimately canceled, we apologize for any logistical inconveniences made

on our behalf. These issues were part of a lack of infrastructure on the island and we have the understanding that

it did not meet up to your promised luxury experience. We also understand that the stay provided did not meet

our luxury expectations as many attendees were left without a place to stay and provided tents instead of our

promoted luxury villas. Fyre Festival takes full responsibility for the events that have occurred over the past few

days. With that being said, every attendee will receive a full refund and be admitted a compensated VIP ticket to

next year’s festival. Fyre Festival is in current contact with the Bahamian government ensuring that the island

will continue to flourish and everything damaged is being repaired.

Fyre Festival was intended to be a memorable luxury experience, and we deeply regret that we didn’t uphold

those standards. To make things right, Fyre Festival will return next year, and to ensure that these events won’t

occur once more, we are taking every step necessary to ensure a smooth, comfortable, and memorable experience

for anyone who attends. We will bring in more logistical planning, safety measures, and transparency to our

attendees and artists. We recognize and empathize with anyone affected by the Fyre Festival, and we are fully

committed to making things right. We thank you for your understanding, and we look forward to hosting an

unforgettable festival that lives up to its name.

Thank you,

Fyre Festival Team


